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Minutes

Minutes for the August 18, 2015 EC meeting were approved with edits in regard to RPAP status as the “oldest integrated longitudinal clerkship”, (see final version at http://www.meded.umn.edu/committees/ec/index.php).  
Medical School Grading Policy Review and Discussion

Objective:  Determine whether to adhere to established Policy or establish policies that reflect current practice
Dr. Robert Acton (CEC Chair) summarized challenges with current grading and transcript policies. There are inconsistencies in clerkship grading, no consensus as of yet as to what standards should be. Clerkships have become more consistently standardized in what and how students learn.  Clerkship directors have realized grading practices were not in compliance with University Policy.  Most required clerkships base their grades in part on shelf-exams.  If a student is unable to achieve the acceptable score on a shelf exam, but have passed all other aspects of the clerkship, they are allowed to retest on the self-exam.  Suzanne van den Hoogenhof  presented a case for consistency and draft updates to policy. It was determined this should go back to CEC for further discussion before any further action could be taken in Education Council. 
The vast majority of students complete and pass one is to leave the way it is, keep the bar low and not use it as a pass fail test.  Students feel that it isn’t fair to students passing the shelf exam to not show retake on the transcript for those who fail the first attempt. The Student Council did not pursue how to solve the problem. The Student Council was divided, but do feel there should there be a marker of some type on the transcript.  Not all exams are consistence.  Due to the larger discussion the Grading Policy requires, it was agreed by EC members to provide an opportunity for a full discussion at the CEC meeting and to also allow time to gather the information needed before next steps can occur.
· Shelf exam is a differentiator in Surgery clerkship.
· Determine what info is needed to make a decision

· Begin with ESC –  request more information and discussion, “how much variance is actually occurring in clerkships”
· The EC may have to discuss the variance when more information is available
· In the future, discuss use of “T” grade on transcripts in cases when there are other performance indicators in clerkship rotations (more in depth discussion).   

· Clinical Education Committee – full and complete understanding of the current Policy and current compliance with the Policy, based upon input from across clerkships.
· Recommended policy language as draft for next EC discussion and vote
It is recommended “grading” policy be brought to the November 17, 2015 EC meeting for further discussion and action.  CEC members will receive information to understand current practices across Yr 3-4 clerkships, other possible options and LCME rules on grading.  The Council will come back to the grading topic for consideration of the grading proposal. 

Admissions 

Objective:  Annual report of class profile for entering Class of 2019 

Dr. Benson acknowledged recommendation that this report may be more timely in October going forward. 

Dr. Robin Michaels presented a review of statistical data for this year’s Duluth admissions. The Duluth Admission’s process is separate and different from that of the TC campus.  There were 1628 applicants, 89 offers were made to fill their 60 acceptances for the entering class of 2019.  The Duluth applicant review includes attention to their essential and desired qualities and how their interests fit the Program’s mission with regard to providing family medicine in rural Minnesota settings.  Ninety-one percent of the entering class is from Minnesota, 28 percent are disadvantaged and 18 percent have multiple cultural backgrounds, and come from a hometown size of fewer than 20,000.  Most of their students have biology majors and come from colleges within the State of Minnesota. They did have one withdrawal during Orientation and the first person on the wait list was from Duluth, was able to accept admission and begin classes with the entering class.  There were two students from the Science and Engineering pipeline, who receive their bachelors at the end of the first year of Medical School at Duluth.
Dimple Patel presented data for the Twin Cities.  The TC campus had a total of 4118 applicants, 2441 completed the supplemental application, 615 were interviewed, 246 accepted an offer of admission and the final selection is 170 (10 are MD/PhD students) entering for the TC class of 2019.  The 615 was a larger interview pool than the TC generally invites and the goal is to move to their normal pool size of approximately 550-575 applicant/interviewees. The first offer letters were sent at the end of 2014 and a second batch went out a little later; those early letters may be the reason more of those applicants were final acceptances who matriculated.  Eleven Minnesota Future Doctors matriculated; ten on the TC campus and one for the Duluth program. Ms. Patel provided academic details for the entering class.  
The percentage of individuals from disadvantaged backgrounds is an indicator that may be used in the future similarly to tracking those that are from under-represented minorities. Scholarships and the lack of availability are being tracked and for this year’s applicants, 80 individuals withdrew when they were offered admission to our School and 40 of them reported having received scholarship money at the school they chose.  This year we had enough scholarship dollars for four full attendees.  Two were awarded as full tuition and the other two were split among four individuals.  There was a study done nationally to determine how much scholarship funding schools have to give and there were very few programs willing to provide that information.  Some schools will use information they receive from applicants to determine how much they will offer a given student.  EC members asked if data exists to show we are losing some of the highest achieving applicants to schools who offer more funding.  This year there were 25 students on the TC campus and 7 on the Duluth campus who received in-state tuition.  Of the 11 Minnesota Future Doctors, 7 who had received funding were individuals with offers from other institutions.  All medical students are in need financially; our goal is to provide funding to those who are high achievers.  It may be important in the future to also consider funding for a variety of specialties, those interested in family practice may have to choose another higher paying specialty due to their debt load.  In-house and departmental fund raisers are very lucrative to a number of medical school scholarship foundations.  
Objective:
The Office of Admissions is considering the implementation of the Multiple Mini Interview Program (MMIs). 


-Provide an overview of MMIs


-Present rationale for using it here


-Receive feedback and generate questions to consider as we continue to explore this option
Dimple Patel presented overview of MMIs, and a case for use in Medical School. She discussed pros and cons for using this model or possibly a hybrid.  Additional feedback should be sent to Dimple Patel.  
The MMI process provides insight the opportunity to gain information from a source other than MCAT and supplemental information received from the application phase. This process complements the essential and desired qualities we look for in our matriculates. It provides an opportunity to observe applicants in varying scenarios and how well they perform in these circumstances. Generally there are often 10 stations of seven minutes in length with 3 minutes between.  It is based upon an OSCE style situations (although healthcare scenarios aren’t necessarily included) to assess skills such as decision making abilities, problem solving and communication. MMIs have shown that the traditional interview format doesn’t yield the information important to the selection of medical students.  Most applicants do well in the interviews and on their MCAT; this is a different format which is needed to be a bit more discriminating.  Interviewers do vary in how they present the School and the result may be more personality based than an understanding of whether they are a fit for the Program’s mission. Inconsistent feedback from interviewers adds to the lack of solid information.  Advantages of MMI use:

· a more productive process with the opportunity to get broader information within the time frame

· Surgery Dept. uses similar tools; it has helped to develop stronger residents.  
· approximately 25 schools in the US use this method

· raters can be trained to use this method of reviewing to free-up physician interviewers 

· provides opportunities to select students on more data (there are 10 data points)  
· allows for more evidence of their fit with our mission
Students who have experienced this interview process were somewhat negative and felt the personal aspect was absent from their interview.  Ms. Patel noted it’s possible to design the interview process to have fewer stations and to also include a 1:1 for physician/applicant interview.  It’s important to mitigate negative response to the more standardized interview process.  Council members spoke favorably about the more hybrid version described above.  Feedback will be gathered from physician/interviewers. The Council came to a consensus that a both hybrid process and the standardized version should be explored to be considered for future implementation at our School.     
A call for Admissions interviewers – Dimple Patel reported more physician interviewers are needed and asked anyone interested to contact her if you or someone you know is interested in participating in the applicant interview process. 
Next Meeting,  
November 17, 2015
4-5:30 p.m.  
B646 Mayo Bldg
